
 
MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 13th October  2020 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 13th October 2020 at 7.00 pm via Zoom. 

     

Cllrs present:   Cllr P Munro-Davies       Cllr A Christie   Cllr H Finnegan Cllr R Snow 

     Cllr B Veitch  Cllr Hogben  Cllr G LeMasonry 

 

     Cllr S Reade     

              

     + 4 members of the public 

  

Apologies:  Cllr S Flint 

  

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Snow, seconded by Cllr Hogben, carried unanimously. 

 

Items from the public  

 Nothing 

 
Matters arising 

 
a) Highway Matters – Flooding reported on the A420, PC to report to StreetCare.  Yellow and white 

lines on St Martins Lane have faded, parking continues to cause problems here. PC to report to 

StreetCare with request for lines to be refreshed and reposition/replace Stop Sign. 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association – Pavilion floor being replaced by the Football Club  

c)  Marshfield Community Land Trust – S106 negotiations continue. Thanks given to Cllr Reade for his 

ongoing support. 

d) Sustainable Marshfield – Community Apple Pressing day was a success, thanks to Cllr Reade for 

helping to organise the loan of the Apple Press. A working party has been put together to help to 

clear Weir Pool once a plan of maintenance has been established. PC to chase the drainage works to 

improve the water levels. 

 
Planning 

- 137 High Street. Internal and external works to include the erection of single storey rear 

extension to provide additional living accommodation. (P20/11427//LB and P20/11426/F) 

 

No objection proposed by Cllr Snow, seconded by Cllr LeMasonry, carried unanimously. 

 

Passed Planning 

- 4 Market Place. Installation of rear dormers to facilitate loft conversion (P20/06775/F) 

- 3 Fairfield Close. Works to 1 Acer, 2 Leylandii, 1 Silver Birch (P20/14931/TCA) 

- Former Coach House at The Rocks Ashwicke. Erection of a single storey rear extension 

to facilitate conversion of former coach house. (P19/18026/F) 

- 2A St Martin’s Lane. Internal and external alterations to include installation of fireplace 

and flue in rear extension plus roof lights to rear. (P20/11403/LB P20/11402/F) 

- Land to West of Garston Farm. Erection of 18 dwellings with associated works. 

(P19/19778/F) 

 

Planning Application Appeal against Refusal 

 
- Land off Hay Street. (P20/02972/F) Erection of 1.2m boundary fence and gates 

(retrospective) 

 

Parish Council to amend their Consultee comments in line with the SGC response. 



 
 

 
Tanners Walk Play Area Maintenance 

 

PC to make enquiries regarding the Play Equipment, recent safety inspections and certificates. Also current 

Public Liability insurance. 

The Trees need pruning back and this should be done before the area is handed over to the Parish Council. 
 

Correspondence 

 
 -Thank you from Marshfield Football Club for Grant funding 

 -Update from David Colbourne re Cotswold AONB change of name 

 -Cotswold Edge 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A £3,871.60 D/A £114,199.71  

NatWest £25,344.00.   £31.000 transferred from the C/A to the D/A (2nd half year precept) 

 

 Nest    £87.97  Pension Contributions 

 British Gas   £21.40  Electricity at Pavilion 

 MJ Church    £43.38  Litter collection at Withymead  

  Prestige Grounds  £2,088.00 Grass cutting at Withymead, Cemetery and Ponds 

 James Chiddy   £61.28  Maintenance at Withymead 

 Trevor Davis   £157.10 Mower Fuel 

  

  

            Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Hogben, carried unanimously. 

 Cheques signed earlier by Cllr Flint and Cllr Hogben. 

  

         

District Councillor Feedback 

 

Cllr Reade advised that the Local Plan has passed through Cabinet onto the Consultation stage. 

  

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

A Halloween event is being organised by local parents for children to walk around the village in costumes 

on a set route within responsible guidelines. There will be no door knocking due to Covid restrictions. 

 

Reverend Sally Wheeler advised that Remembrance Sunday would be marked by the village within 

responsible guidelines. The laying of wreaths would still go ahead and residents would be able to pay their 

respects within their household groups at a safe distance. 

 

A Christmas/Christingle event is also being looked at with pre recorded singing and candles etc. 

 

The Parish Council gave thanks to the organisers of these events and offered support where needed. 

 

 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 27th October 7.00pm  

Meeting closed at 7.40pm 

 

marshfieldparishcouncil.co.uk 


